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There will be more information coming out regarding the vote in the near future.  
We are in the process of updating the web site and will be posting important 
information and notices on the web site in the coming weeks.  In addition, we will 
be sending mailings and visiting facilities to discuss topics of concern.  I urge 
everyone to attend those meetings and to gather and disseminate as much 
information as possible.  Not only information that we will be sending, but also 
information about Lockheed Martin’s expected campaign in opposition to 
unionization of Flight Service.  You are our eyes and ears! 
 
 
IMPORTANT CAVEAT: 
 
In the meantime, a word of caution.  Please do not talk about NAATS or the 
upcoming election while in a duty status on the operations floor.   Although 
Lockheed Martin is not permitted to discriminate against anyone for their 
activities or speech in support of NAATS, Lockheed is not paying us to engage in 
such activities.  Rather, we are being paid to do our jobs as Flight Service 
Specialists and Lockheed can discipline us for not doing our jobs.  Thus, while 
you are “on the clock” at your work stations, for your own protection, please do 
not engage in any activities in support of NAATS.  Discussion about the 
upcoming election should take place on your own time, during breaks, at lunch, 
in the parking lot before or after work and, of course, anywhere and anytime off 
the facility premises. 
 
 
Kate Breen 


